
 

 
 
 
 
30 January 2023 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

As you may be aware, teaching members of the National Education Union (NEU) 

have voted in favour of industrial action by their members. 

I wanted to reassure you that we will do everything we can to make sure Reedswood 

can stay open for pupils. We are currently hard at work ensuring that we can 

continue to offer the education we pride ourselves upon despite these challenges. 

 

At present, Reedswood will remain open to all pupils. If anything changes, I will let 

you know as soon as possible.  

 

If we have to reduce the number of pupils on site, then we will prioritise those in 

EYFS, Y1, 2 and 6 as well as vulnerable students and children whose parents are 

critical workers. The year six residential will go ahead as planned.  

 

If pupils have to remain at home, we will provide online learning through our well-

established remote education provision. 

We understand there will be concerns about the strikes, but I would like to reiterate 

that we will do everything we can to limit any disruption to your child's education. I 

will be in touch as soon as possible with more information on our plans. 

 

 

Yours sincerely,  

 
 

Maxine Lathbury-Cox 

 

 
 


